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NOTE: 

Please read the "Regional" section of the Newsletter for your summer Events.
 Pensioner Hotline - 1-800-276-7630
The Allstream Pensioner Hotline telephone number is 1-800-276-7630. It is important to keep this number available should you have a reason to contact the company. The hotline number is not always staffed. You may have to leave your message on a recorder, and wait for a callback from Allstream. 

NATIONAL

Note:
This year’s Annual General Meeting will pay tribute to our “Founding Fathers” 

2015 is the 25th anniversary of the Allstream Pension Association. See details below.
Please join your fellow members for a special luncheon and a tribute presentation

Wednesday June 10th, 2015

Annual General Meeting

Arrangements for the 25nd Annual General Meeting of the Allstream Pensioners' Association are as follows:

Time / Date 
12:00 Noon        Wednesday, June 10, 2015,

Location:  
Fraternal Order of the Eagles Club, 17 Elm Street, Toronto, ON
 (The club is just west of Yonge Street, two short blocks north of the Dundas subway station. It is also one block east of the Gray coach bus terminal.  The entrance is at street level, with no steps which will be appreciated by many of our members.)  

The principal item of business at this meeting will be the election of five Directors to serve on the Board for the next two years. The Directors who were elected for two-year terms at the last AGM; Bob Clarke, Norm Czepiela, Norm Hobbs, Casper Lewitski, and Bob Lillies, will continue in office for the coming year. 

Directors whose terms of office expire this year are Wayne Boyle, Bruce Fulcher, Bob Harrison, Earl Kettle and Gerry McCaie. All have agreed to stand for office in this year’s election. (NOTE: Gerry McCaie was appointed by the board of directors at the December 2014 board meeting to fill the vacancy created by the passing of Len Ferguson.)
Members of the Association have the right to attend and vote at the Annual General Meeting.  If you do not plan to attend this meeting you may nominate another person to vote on your behalf. Directors and Officers of the Corporation will be in attendance at the meeting.  Members may assign their voting rights to one of the persons listed on the attached back page Form of Proxy OR to another person by indicating one of the persons listed or entering the name of another person in the space provided and returning the form to the Association in the enclosed envelope.

Members can invite Non Members to this meeting. Non-members attending would not be able to vote.  We believe you would find the meeting informative, most enjoyable, and we would be very pleased to see you.  It would be an opportunity to socialize with many of your former co-workers, and get a first-hand view of what the Association is all about. We welcome all non-members to join the Association.
Honouring our Founding Fathers

Historical Summary: 
"In the days leading up June 1990, Reg Kelly met with a Lawyer and a few fellow pensioners to discuss on how to start a pension association.  The association was to serve as a forum for the regular discussion of issues that are of concern to pensioners.  On June 19, 1990 34 retirees met to hear the plans for the formation of an association.  At this meeting, the first revenue was gathered at $25.00 per person.  On September 28, 1990 the first official meeting was held and the association was formed as a non-profit organization with the following executive being elected:  President Reg Kelly, V/P Ray Finegan, Treasurer/Director Bob Harrison, Secretary/Director Hazen Marr, and Directors Bob Patry, Durham Daly and Charlie Webster.  In addition, Peter Jones and Bill Sanderson were part of the working committee." 


Submitted by Founding Father Bob Harrison

 
Besides the special hot/cold buffet lunch, there will be a presentation of a special plaque honouring our Founding Fathers, which Allstream has agreed to hang in the Company head office @ 200 Wellington Street. 

Names of our founding fathers that will appear on the plaque are Reg Kelly, Ray Finegan, Bob Harrison, Hazen Marr, Bob Patry, Durham Daly, Charlie Webster, Tom Moore, Peter Jones and Bill Sanderson.
President’s Message 
By Norm Hobbs, President, Allstream Pensioners’ Association

Greetings fellow pensioners

This issue I would like to address some issues that have arisen in our Health and Dental plans.

Firstly, I have been approached by several members to inquire with respect to increasing some of the benefits, particularly those connected with Chiropractic and Physiotherapy. As I detailed some months ago, the cost of our monthly premium relates directly to the total benefits paid out. Thus any increase in benefit would automatically result in an increase in premium. Both Allstream and Great West life were quick to point this out and equally as quick to declare they would not contemplate a premium increase at this time over and above normal inflationary costs. A further suggestion that some of the little used benefit could be transferred brought the same re-action. The two parties pointed out that we already have a two-tier health benefit (plan A and Plan B) and that if those pensioners in Plan B felt they could no longer afford the higher premium they could switch to Plan A. Of course, while costing less, Plan A does have a co-payment for drugs and services.

Secondly, all insurance companies are taking a much harder line on benefit payouts, particularly where is some doubt. In the matter of drugs it is pretty well cut and dried; if it is listed it is covered. But in other areas such dental work and orthopedic footwear we have experienced some problems. These can be avoided.  In anticipation of treatment treat the situation something like a car accident. Get your medical practitioner (usually the secretary) to provide a written estimate of the treatment, the reason for the treatment and the estimated cost. Relay this information to the MTS/Allstream Benefits Hotline 1-800-278-7630 and give your policy number: 55410 Healthcare, 55411 Dental. A further contact is Great West Life 1-800-263-5742. Make sure you record the time and date of your call and get the name or number of the person to whom you speak. They should be able to advise you if the treatment is wholly or partially covered. After the treatment is complete get from your medical practitioner or secretary an itemized account showing treatment, reason and cost as before. Let them know it is for an insurance claim and must be clear and concise. I realize that this is a little complicated and troublesome but if this procedure is followed we will have fewer refused claims.

On a lighter note; 2015 is the 25th year this pensioner's association has been in existence. We intend to honor this event at the June Annual General Meeting with a plaque listing the founding fathers of the association. One person whose name is on the plaque is still, and has been, a sitting member of the Board for those 25 years. We hope to make this a special meeting and I look forward to seeing many, many of you in June.

For those who cannot make the meeting, have a good summer.
Norm Hobbs President
Financial Report – by Gerry McCaie, Treasurer
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STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENSES






FOR THE PERIOD APRIL 1, 2014 TO MARCH 31, 2015





INCOME 



EXPENSES



LOSS
MEMBERSHIPS

    $10,165 
ANNUAL GEN. MEETING     $880 



ALLSTREAM DONATION     6,000 
TRAVEL

       3,474 



INTEREST

          965 
PROFESSIONAL
          706 








TRANSLATION

       1,717 








NEWSLETTERS

           588 








HQ & REG. OPERATIONS    12,037 








WEB SITE

            693 




$17,130 




   
    $20,095 
 ($2,965) 

BALANCE IN THE BANKS OF MARCH 31, 2015








TD - CANADA TRUST ACCOUNT


 $1,683.64 




CASH ON HAND




       $66.29 




TD - CANADA TRUST MUTUAL FUNDS


$20,291.50 




TANGERINE ACCOUNT



 $19,860.86 




TOTAL ASSETS





 $41,902.29 






GERRY McCAIE, TREASURER   - APRIL 10, 2015
Pension Plan Reports

Contributory Pension Report by Norm Czepiela    Tel.: -613-800-6443   Email: - czepiela@xittel.ca
HIGHLIGHTS CONTRIBUTORY PENSION PLAN COMMITTEE MEETING Toronto Ont., May 13th 2015.
             Results as of Dec 31st, 2014.

1. Total one year return $491.2 million vs 2013 return of $470.6 million.

2. Total return 2014 was 13.3% ranking 32nd percentile of Canadian Pension Plan.

3. Four year Annualized 11.2%, and 17 year Annualized 7.0%

4. Employer plan funding 2014 =$3.1 million, prefunding of $5million years 2015-16-17.

5. Asset mix at Dec 31st 2014, Cdn Equities 10%, small cap Cdn 5%, Intl equities 15%,

US Equities 15%, Global Equities 10%, Real Estate 5%, Cdn Bonds 35%, Mortgages 5%.ea

CONTRIBUTORY PENSION PLAN ACTURIAL REPORT AS OF JAN 1ST2015

      GOING CONCERN BASIS

1. Automatic indexing for eligible union pensioners of 1.01% on Jan 1st, 2015

2. Pension Plan actuarial value of assets $439Million, Liability $428.4, Surplus $10.6 million.

3. Plan assets returns for 2014 equals 13.3%.

4. Company funding contributions of $10.9 million.   

5. Changes in discount rate for annuities, mortality tables, increased liabilities to $54.1 million.

6. Admin changes no longer consent benefits for active members who retire prior to age 55.

7. This resulted in a decrease in the going concern liabilities of $0.6 million.

8. Plan membership active members 423, decrease of 15 since Jan 1st, 2014.

9. Retired members 1782, decrease of 18 since Jan 1st, 2014.

10. Other members 383 decrease of 13 since Jan 1st, 2014.
     SOLVENCY VALUATION RESULTS ($MILLIONS)

1. Market value of assets $543.1 million.

2. Actuarial Liability active members $121.5, inactive members $450.5, Total $572.

3. Solvency Deficit ($28.9) million.

4. Average Solvency Ratio 93%.

5. Letters of credit $55 million

Our plan is being managed conservatively and is risk adverse.

Norm Czepiela Elected Contributory Pension Plan Representative.

Non Contributory Pension Report by Wayne Boyle   Tel. - 705-308-3445   Email: - wboyle@cogeco.ca
Non-Contributory Pension Committee Meeting May 13, 2015

The Fund return for 2014 was 13.1% and underperformed the benchmark return by 40 basis points ranking in the 33rd percentile when compared to all other Defined Benefit Plans in Canada. Below I have summarized the Funds performance for 2014. 

The Plan generated positive performance in each asset class in which it was invested, with significant absolute performance coming from its exposure to both equities and long bonds.

Annual market returns for 2014 were as follows:  Canadian Equities 10.6%, US equities 23.9%, International Equities 4.1%, Global Equities 15.0%.  Fixed income Canadian Long Bonds asset class returned 17.5%.

  
The Equity markets continued to move higher in 2014, although at a more moderate pace following a rather spectacular 2013. With the drop in oil prices of near 50% during the second half of the year Canadian Equities still generated a reasonable return of 10.6%

Total assets as of December 31, 2013 were $133.7 million.  The following activities resulted in a value as of December 31, 2014 of $140.3 million.  The following numbers are in millions of dollars. Employer contributions +2.7, Investment income +7.5, Realized profit +3.3, Unrealized gains +6.2, Benefit payments to us -5.9, Termination Benefits (employees leaving the plan) -6.3, Administration expenses -.9. 

At this meeting the January 1, 2015 Actuarial Valuation for the year 2014 was presented by Simon East of Towers Watson our Actuaries.

The Actuarial Report gives us our percentage of funding on a Going Concern basis and a Solvency basis.  The going concern basis, which means the Company continues to operate is 95% up 3% from last year.  The Company is required to fund this deficit over 10 years and does make contributions on a regular basis as required by law. The Company prefunded $5.0million to the plan covering solvency payments in 2015, 2016 and likely 2017.

When the deficit is calculated on a Solvency basis which means the Company disappears we would be at 88% funded, down 9% from last year.  As I have mentioned over the past years that low interest rates and actuarial assumption changes negatively affect our plan and its solvency ratio. This year is no exception.   

Unchanged from last year the Policy Asset Mix is as follows, Canadian Equities 10%, Small Cap Canadians Equities 5%, International Equities 15%, US Equities 15%, Global Equities 10%, Real Estate 5%, Canadian Bonds 35% and Mortgages 5%.  

The purpose of a diversified asset mix is simply not to put all your eggs in one basket, this way you can take advantage of losses in one market being offset by gains in another. 

The Plan continues to be well managed with positive returns.

Have a great summer and if you have any questions please E mail me at wboyle@cogeco.ca  Wayne Boyle

The Len Ferguson Award


December 2012 the directors established a new award to be presented to any member who displayed service and a dedication to the Allstream Pensioners’ Association during their years of service. The award is to be called the “LEN FERGUSON AWARD” as a tribute to Len who has shown that dedication to the membership for many years. The award winner for 2014 is Art Blackburn who will receive his award at the June 10th, 2015 meeting.
Any member can nominate anyone they feel is deserving of such an award. Nominations with the name of the nominee and the reason for the nomination should be sent to any director prior to the December meeting each year. The directors will evaluate all nominees and determine which nominees deserve to receive the award. Announcement of the award winners will be made at the December meeting each year and the presentation will be made at the June Annual meeting if the award winner is present.
REGIONAL REPORTS
Quebec 

By Frank Massarelli, Regional Chairperson frank.massarelli@sympatico.ca
      Nicholas Brongel, Assistant nicholas_brongel@yahoo.ca
SEMI ANNUAL DINNERS:


WEDNESDAYS, May 21st and September 17th AT 12NOON:

Restaurant Vichy: 7205 Newman Blvd., LaSalle QC

CHRISTMAS DINNER:

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 17th.AT 12NOON:

Restaurant Vichy: 7205 Newman Blvd. LaSalle QC

QUEBEC ANNUAL REGIONAL MEETING:

WEDNESDAY October 8th. AT 1:30PM

 HELD AT: 3050 Rosemont Blvd., Montreal 

Please note that all dinners are held on the 3rd Wednesday and the ANNUAL MEETING on the 2nd Wednesday of the assigned month.

Nicholas Brongel 

Ottawa 

By Norm Czepiela, Regional Chairperson, Telephone 613-800-6443, email czepiela@xplornet.com
Ottawa   area luncheons schedule Robbies at 12noon on the following dates, June 26th, Sept 25th and Dec 18th, 2014. Hope to see you all there in great numbers. I will also be sending an email one week prior as a friendly reminder and would appreciate a RSVP to ensure we have adequate seating. Have a warm and happy summer.  

Regards GBP Norm

Ontario   Andy Kruk – Regional Rep

Southwestern Ontario 3nd Annual Retiree Luncheon

Stay tuned for the upcoming 3nd Annual SWO Allstream Retiree Luncheon to be held on the 2nd Thursday in September. That will be in September in 2015.  More details and location will be announced soon. Please contact myself below if you would like to be added to the invitation list this year. 
Submitted by Tom Mahony   tommah0456@hotmail.com
Ontario Allstream Pensioners’ Golf Tournament
By Bruce Fulcher Toll Free 1-877-509-2099 Cell 519-321-9051 Home 519-323-2099

"The annual golf game will take place on Thursday, June 11th at Mayfield Golf course, hopefully at 10am 12552 Torbram Road in Caledon East. The course personnel have yet to set a price and confirm the times due to the lateness of their opening this year. However, if you wish to golf, it is imperative that you contact me no later than MAY 31st either at bafulcher@hotmail.com or toll free at 877-509-2099. We need at least 16 golfers to maintain our status with the club."

Bruce A. Fulcher Home 519-323-2099 Cell 519-321-9051
 
Prairies    By Fred Perchaluk, Regional Chairperson - fperch@mts.net
Prairie Region Report:

The Prairie Region, Winnipeg chapter is continuing to hold regular monthly meetings during the year except for July and August when many of us are at the lake, on the golf course or busy in the garden. We invite everyone to come to our luncheon meetings at the St. James Legion, 1755 Portage Avenue in Winnipeg. Lunch is usually ordered at 12 noon, followed by a short meeting to discuss any concerns our members may have, but come early enjoy the company of your old friends.

Ted Wolfe in Saskatoon has kept us informed on what is happening in his area. We thank Ted for his input and enjoy hearing about our members in Saskatchewan. We

encourage all of our members outside of Winnipeg to keep in touch and if you are in

town during our meeting months, please drop in and visit with us.

Some of our members get together every Thursday morning for a game of golf at the LaVerendrye Golf Club in LaBroquerie, Manitoba. If you are interested in joining us

please contact me for more information. The club gives us a very good rate season rate with a golf cart, so if you wish to join us call me at 204-224-2958 or email me at fperch@mts.net.

Our last meeting before the summer break will be held on June 17th. I will be attending the executive meeting and the general meeting in Toronto on June 9th and 10th. If you have any issues that you would like presented please advise me before June 8th. I will discuss them at the board meeting and hope to have an answer for you at the June meeting.

Enjoy your summer and I’ll see you all in September.

Fred Perchaluk Prairie Region Representative

Alberta 

By Casper Lewitski, Regional Chairperson      Email: casper@lewitski.com       Tel. (780)-922-3299 
Alberta May 2015 Newsletter

A light Alberta Moment:
Q:
Is it common for 60-plus year-olds to have problems with short-term memory storage?

A:
Storing memory is not the problem…retrieving it is.

**********************************************

 REMINDER:  NOTICE OF NEWSLETTER MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL:

As June 30th is fast approaching, I would like to take the opportunity to remind those that have not already done so, to please RENEW their Membership.  The renewal/registration information form is at the back of this newsletter usually the last page.  Even though the annual fee is only $10.00 [less than other organizations], a fair number of members are choosing to send in cheques for $20.00 or $50.00 as they find this more convenient rather than addressing this matter every year.  I don’t think that it’s necessary to remind you that, as an association, we’re only as good as the membership.  Check the mailing label that has your name on it on the front of the envelope that delivers your newsletter.  In the upper right-hand corner of that label is where the expiry date of your membership is shown.  Take a look at the following sample label (it’s mine) to see what one looks like:

                      [image: image1.png]JUNE 30 2015
Casper Lewitski
26 - 22348 Township Road 512
Sherwood Park AB T8C 1H2




In the above example, the expiry date is June 30, 2015.   

**********************************************

Bi-Weekly Edmonton Koffee Klatches:

The bi-weekly, 9:00AM, coffee klatches continue in Edmonton with people meeting at the Yellowhead Motor Inn, corner of 149th Street and Yellowhead Trail, every second Friday.  If you want to figure out when the next one is taking place, use Friday, May 8th as a reference and count every two weeks from there. It’s great to go out for breakfast and shoot the breeze with former co-workers and associates.  

*******************************

REMINDER: Annual Edmonton Luncheon:

I don’t know if you will receive this in time but…It’s time for the annual 2015 Edmonton CNT/CNCP Smorgasbord Luncheon held at the usual NORWOOD LEGION on 82 Street and 112 Avenue on Friday, May 29th at 11:30AM (this is the same time and place that it has historically been held every year).  For additional information, contact one of the following individuals who continue to remain actively involved in this annual event:

Helen Dufresne (nee Siffledeen) ------
780-955-2980

Lil Barrett (nee Rasmussen) ------------
780-469-9226

 It’s a lot of fun, EVERYBODY IS WELCOME!  And the perogies are absolutely ultra-salubrious!

LET FORMER EMPLOYEES, WHO HAD GONE OVER TO THE “DARK SIDE” AND RETIRED THERE, KNOW AS WELL, AS THEY WOULD BE VERY WELCOME AT THE EVENT!

*******************************

SENIORS INFO:

Free On-Line Information Guide:
There is a rather interesting information guide available on-line (on the Internet) that shows a number of services available for seniors.  Type in www.seniorscouncil.net/uploads/files/SeniorTransportationBooklet.pdf and you will be able to download this booklet.  Don’t let its title, “Seniors’ Transportation”, throw you – there’s a diversified portfolio of available services listed inside that document aside from transportation.
 Retirees Operating Vehicles:

Are you current with the “RULES OF THE ROAD”?  Studies continue to show that we seniors are not as current or knowledgeable about the “Rules of the Road” as we like to think that we are.  Remember, these rules get updated, on average, every couple of years and we, as drivers, do not update ourselves that regularly…if at all.  You can get a FREE copy of the “Basic Licence Driver’s Handbook” from the Government of Alberta Transportation web site www.transportation.alberta.ca/733.htm or, possibly, from a registry office in Alberta.  I was going to suggest that you look under “License & Registry Services” in the yellow pages of the phone book for a location near you until I realized that phone directories are going the way of the dodo bird…they’re becoming extinct.  As a result, you would be advised to do an Internet search for this information.  Going through this booklet would not only enhance our knowledge of the “Rules of the Road” but could, conceivably, make us better and SAFER drivers too, which could reflect positively in our automobile insurance premiums.

As well, a handbook entitled “Tips for Aging Drivers” has been put together by the AMA and is available on-line at http://www.internetgroup.ca/clientnet_new/docs/TipsForAgingDrivers.pdf.

Remember, driving is a privilege and not a right.  Responsibility is the key to success.  Therefore, we should be doing our part in staying fit and healthy as well as continuing to stay informed of the rules of road.

**********************************************

Know the 10 Warning Signs of Alzheimer’s:
1. Memory loss that affects day-to-day function.  It’s normal to forget things occasionally and remember them later; things like appointments, colleagues’ names or a friend’s phone number.  A person with Alzheimer’s disease may forget things more often and not remember them later, especially things that have happened more recently.
2. Difficulty performing familiar tasks.  Busy people can be so distracted from time to time that they may leave the carrots on the stove and only remember to serve them at the end of the meal.  A person with Alzheimer’s disease may have trouble with tasks that have been familiar to them all their lives, such as preparing a meal.
3. Problems with language.  Everyone has trouble finding the right word sometimes, but a person with Alzheimer’s disease may forget simple words or substitute words, making his or her sentences difficult to understand.
4. Disorientation of time and place.  It’s normal to forget the day of the week or your destination – for a moment.  But a person with Alzheimer’s disease can become lost on their own street, not knowing how they got there or how to get home.
5. Poor or decreased judgment.  People may sometimes put off going to a doctor if they have an infection but eventually seek medical attention.  A person with Alzheimer’s disease may have decreased judgment, for example, not recognizing a medical problem that needs attention or wearing heavy clothing on a hot day.
6. Problems with abstract thinking.  From time to time, people may have difficulty with tasks that require abstract thinking such as balancing a cheque book.  Someone with Alzheimer’s disease may have significant difficulties with such tasks, for example, not recognizing what the numbers in the cheque book mean.
7. Misplacing things.  Anyone can temporarily misplace a wallet or keys.  A person with Alzheimer’s disease may put things in appropriate places: an iron in the freezer or a wristwatch in a sugar bowl.
8. Changes in mood and behavior.  Everyone becomes sad or moody from time to time.  Someone with Alzheimer’s disease can exhibit varied mood swings – from calm to tears to anger – for no apparent reason.
9. Changes in personality.  People’s personalities can change somewhat with age.  But a person with Alzheimer’s disease can become confused, suspicious or withdrawn.  Changes may also include apathy, fearfulness or acting out of character.
10. Loss of initiative.  It’s normal to tire of housework, business activities or social obligations but most people regain their initiative.  A person with Alzheimer’s disease may become very passive and require cues and prompting to become involved.
**********************************************
“Spring Forward” To-Do List:
As spring arrives and we move our clocks ahead one hour…you did remember to do that, right...there are some other things that we should give consideration to:

· Check/change batteries in your Smoke/Carbon Monoxide detectors.  When you do your rounds, remember to give them a test as well

· Schedule a furnace/cooling system check.  Semi-annual system checks can ensure that your heating/cooling systems are operating at peak performance when you need them and can help avoid breakdowns.  You don’t want a furnace to breakdown when it’s -40C outside.

· Check your home’s foundation.  Time tends to do a number on all of us and basement foundations are no exception.  Cracks in the foundation can lead to water seepage into the house and its resultant damage.  If you’re unsure of what you see, it may be time to call in a professional.

· Change your filters.  Dirty filters can use more energy and cause dust.  Check your furnace, air conditioning, vacuum cleaner…don’t forget the built-in…dishwasher, clothes dryer and humidifier filters.  Also, let’s not forget the filters in RO units and other water purifying devices.

· De-clutter.  We tend to dislike discarding familiar things.  This is understandable.  Unfortunately, before we know it, things build up and all of a sudden we have become Hoarders.  Purging and organizing items…if you haven’t needed it for the last couple of years, then you don’t need it…can help make our home a safer, healthier and more relaxing place to live.  

**********************************************

Over the course of time we have lost some good friends and former working associates.  Let us fondly cherish their memories for we all come by here but once.

************************************************

If you have anything that you would like to see in the newsletter or would like to share some of your personal experiences/photos or if you have any information regarding any pensioner, including yourself (things like address changes, phone number changes, email address changes) please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Casper Lewitski, Alberta Chairperson

(780)-922-3299

Email: casper@lewitski.com
British Columbia
by Dave Halikowski
PACIFIC REGION REPORT

ALLSTREAM PENSIONERS ASSOCIATION - PACIFIC DISTRICT

Pacific District members welcome to another wonderful summer in Lotus Land.  As reported in last year’s newsletter in the Pacific District the Local Okanogan retirement committee hosted a very successful CNCPT Retirees Luncheon and Social in Vernon, BC. The committee has recently met and decided that they would host another luncheon this year.  

The Social “meet and greet” at 11am will take place July 16th 2015 in a private room at the “Temptasian Restaurant” 5600 Anderson Way Vernon.  Lunch will be served at 1 pm. 

 For further information and to confirm your attendance Contacts are:

Ed Tanaka       250-545-3552              email    hideout@shaw.ca
John Topping   250-545-1287             email    johntopping@shaw.ca
Judy Albrecht   250-545-6739            email     jar2@telus.net
Lorraine Champigny   250-5425097   email     champigny2@shaw.ca
For those individuals planning to spend the night in Vernon and including the local retirees, we hope to have a morning breakfast on the Friday morning July 17th. Please advise if you will be around in the morning and wish to have breakfast with the remaining group prior to leaving Vernon.

The menu for the Temptasian Restaurant will be forwarded soon but the cost varies from $11.75 to $14.50 that you will be responsible for. 

Hotels and Motels in Vernon

All within 1 mile of the Temptasian Restaurant - All rates quoted as Senior rates

Holiday Inn Express – 
4716 34 St Phone 260 550-7777 $133 includes breakfast

Village Green Hotel – 
4801 27th St. phone 250-542-3321 $118 includes breakfast.  ($105 no breakfast)
Super 8 - 

4204 32nd St. – phone 250-542-4434.  $98 includes breakfast.

Fairfield Marriott – 
5300 Anderson Way phone 250 560-7829 $144 with breakfast

IN MEMORIAM

Something Beautiful Remains   

The tide recedes but leaves behind bright seashells on the sand.

The sun goes down, but gentle warmth still lingers on the land.

The music stops, and yet it echoes on in sweet refrains.
For every joy that passes, something beautiful remains.
-   Unknown
Memorial List – June 2015
James Brown


Colborne, ON

March 8, 2014

Beatrice Cook

Winnipeg, MB

January 6, 2015

Dermot S. Daly

Mississauga, ON

April,   2015

Sinclair Dickson

Ottawa, ON

November 25, 2014
Malcolm M. Gauthier

Milton, ON

December 5, 2014

Gerry Haus


Cobourg, ON

March 26, 2015

John J. “Jack” LaRochelle
Cambridge, ON

May 4, 2015
Bill Norris


Burnaby, BC 

January 14, 2015
John Ernest Peacock

Brighton, ON

April 12, 2015
Jose Pereira


Thornhill, ON

December 24, 2014

Alexander G. “Gord” Smith
Ottawa, ON 

February 8, 2015

Glen R. Snowdon

Locust Hill, ON

December 24, 2014

Jack G. Sutherland

Etobicoke, ON

December 17, 2014

Ann Symborski

Calgary, AB

November 11, 2014

Hagen Von Chamier

Etobicoke, ON

November 10, 2014

Marko Zlokolica

Novisad, Yugoslavia
October 26, 2014

* The above list includes members, non-members, active members and survivors
FORMS

Please pay special attention to the following 3 forms.  The forms are printed on both sides of a single sheet. Just fill out the applicable form or forms and return the entire sheet in the enclosed envelope.  

· Membership Renewal Form        
· Change of Address Form        

· Proxy Voting  Form          

ALLSTREAM PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM

Yearly Membership fees for July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 are due by the end of June.

The Board of Directors has set the annual fee for all members of the Association, except surviving spouses, at $10. 

Surviving spouses of deceased members of the Association are not required to pay any annual membership fees.

Please continue your membership in the Association for 2015 - 2016 by completing the Membership Renewal Form below.  

Mail a cheque or money order for the amount above payable to Allstream Pensioners’ Association using the enclosed self-addressed envelope. 

Note:  We still have members who are in arrears with their dues.  Your “paid up to date” appears on the address label of the envelope which contains this newsletter.   If that date is June 30th, 2014 or earlier, you are in arrears.  Please enclose $10 for each year that you are in arrears.  (For example if the expiry date is June 30, 2014, you are one year in arrears.  If the expiry date is June 30, 2013, you are two years in arrears).  Please add all yearly arrears amount to the current dues payment.  
If you’re paid up date is 2015 or later, your dues are paid in advance and further payment is not necessary until after the expiry date. 
FULL NAME: ____________________________________________________________AMOUNT ENCLOSED ___________

STREET ADDRESS _____________________________________________________________ APARTMENT NO._________

CITY/TOWN_______________________________PROVINCE _____________________ POSTAL______________________

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
ALLSTREAM PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION

CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM

It is very important for members, non-members and surviving spouses could advise the Association of postal or email address changes.  A considerable amount of time is spent trying to locate retirees when we do not have this information. Those with email please notify Sal Baguio at salvadorbaguio@rogers.com for either email or postal address changes. 
If you do not have email please use the following form for postal address changes and mail the entire sheet in the enclosed self addressed envelope.

You must also advise Allstream of address changes by phoning the toll free Allstream Retiree Helpline at   1-800-276-7630.  Government Privacy Regulations do not allow us to exchange this information with Allstream
Name -------------------------------------------------------------------------------   

Previous Address --------------------------------------------------------------------------
New Address -------------------------------------------------------------------          

                      --------------------------------------------------------------------

                      ---------------------------------------------------------------------

Postal Code   -------------------------------

Tel. Number -------------------------------------




ALLSTREAM PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION
PROXY FORM
The regular paid members of the Association have the right to attend and vote at the Annual General Meeting.  If you do not plan to attend this meeting you may nominate another person to vote on your behalf.  Directors and Officers of the Corporation will be in attendance at the meeting.  Members may assign their voting rights to one of the persons listed on the attached Form of Proxy OR to another person by indicating one of the persons listed or entering the name of another person in the space provided and returning the form in the enclosed envelope. 

(Note:  This assignment of proxy is valid only if signed by the member.  This is not a ballot but the means for designating a person to vote on your behalf at the Annual General Meeting of the Allstream Pensioners’ Association.)

I, as a paid-up member of the Allstream Pensioners’ Association, hereby appoint:  (check one name only)
_____   Wayne Boyle
(Director)


_____   Norm Hobbs       
(President/Director)
_____   Norm Czepiela
(Vice President/Director)

_____   Earl Kettle 
(Director)
_____   Bob Clarke           (Director)


_____   Casper Lewitski
(Director)

_____   Bruce Fulcher 
(Secretary/Director) 

_____   Bob Lillies        
(Director)

_____   Bob Harrison
(Director) 


_____   Gerry McCaie
(Treasurer/Director)

OR    ______________________________________________________   (your choice)

To act on my behalf in respect of all matters, which may come before the General Meeting of the Allstream Pensioners’ Association on Wednesday June 10, 2015
__________________________________________   _______________________________

(Signature of Member)                                                                     (Date)
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